



School Site Council

Agenda

April 16, 2025

Home of the Wildcats and Traditions in Excellence

1. Call to order & Review Agenda 3:24

- a) Timekeeper: Diane Schumaker
- b) Recorder: Erin Tanihara

Common Abbreviations used in notes:

Q = Question; C = Comment; P = Parent; PR = Principal; T = Teacher; ST = Student

2. Approval of [Minutes from February 12, 2025](#), meeting. 3:24

- Motion: Hancock
- 2nd: Spain
- Motion approved

3. [Principal's Update](#) – Lauren Falkner. 3:26

General comments included; see slides for details

- Shared about recent events that happened - all went well
- Reminder: Friday is Day of Silence
- CAASPP - Discussed completion rates (make ups happen until June 6th)
 - Achieved for math; working for ELA
 - Working on completion rates for subgroups

4. [Budget Update](#) – Ana Siladie. 3:31

- \$248K
 - Most went to supplies and teachers
- Not get bill for new copier yet (expected next month)
- \$87K for the rest of the year
- Q(ST): What is [the line item] cell phone rebate?
 - A: Admin can opt in to getting a partial rebate for their cell phones since they use it for school business. District covered payment for part of Admin's cell phone this year, but the line is still there in budget.

5. School Plan for Student Achievement (SPSA) Goals 3:34

See Slide 5-14 linked in PR's Update

- PR - provide history on SPSA Goals
- 2 goals focus on academic indicators, 3rd can be "anything else"

- Review Comprehensive Need Assessment - CA Dashboard, CA Healthy Kids Survey, other ST Climate/Wellbeing data
- Q: Does the data include results for STs who take a modified version of the test:
 - A: Students who take a modified assessment take the CAA, not the CAASPP
- C: Can we reword, goal 3 to have improvement first then the decrease
 - Motion (to approve goals with adjustments): Mehta
 - 2nd: Hancock
 - Motion approved

6. [Comprehensive School Safety Plan](#)- Bob Spain 3:54

See Slide 15-16 linked in PR's Update

- Shared updates to document, as appropriate
 - It is a working document as names cannot be updated until next year
- Needs to be approved by Site Council by the April mtg for the next year - You are approving the document as a living document that will be updated with personnel
 - Motion: Shivadevuni
 - 2nd: Scheppach
 - Motion approved

7. Responsive Scheduler and maybe the Bell Schedule adjustment 3:59

See Slide 17 linked in PR's Update

- DVHS is shifting to using Responsive Scheduler (we know our MS feeders have used it). This helps add accountability to where STs are during Student Support
- Looking at how this shift impacts bell schedule
- Q: Is the comment of "only Monday bell change" accurate?
 - A: No, but it's the only change that is currently happening
- C: I like that homeroom is coming back.
- C: It's a great to have announcements
- C: When is the info about sign ups going to be made available for STs to use on Monday
- Q: Will there be more designated activities
 - A: There's going to be a mix of help opportunities and option for teachers to host activities
 - A: It'll be similar to now, but give us more accountability to see where students are
 - A: Teachers will be able to better see where the STs they need are going
- Q: Can we encourage staff members to host events/activities during ST support?
 - A: Yes, but we also want to look at the equitability piece (be sure we are offering things at different times so that STs who need to be pulled for academics can still participate in their extracurriculars)

8. Council Recommendations (Representative Open Discussion/Share Out) 4:18

- a) An open mic for council members. Members can share questions, & recommendations, etc.

9. Public Comment. 4:18

- N/A - No public in attendance

10. Adjournment. 4:18

- Motion: Hancock
- 2nd: Wengel
- Motion approved

**Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 14, 2025, in room 1116 @ 3:20pm

Google Meet Link: <https://meet.google.com/oum-umfb-kzq>

Or dial: (US) +1 507-323-2599 PIN: 564 391 985#

More phone numbers: <https://tel.meet/oum-umfb-kzq?pin=4134852914692>